SEA-KING DISTRICT 2 

  EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING[image: image1.png]



Monday, May 10, 2021

MINUTES
Board Members Present:  Brent Kawaguchi, Chad Pohlman, Mike Lloyd, Cathy Schick, Jim Walker, Pat McCarthy, Glenn Hoogerhyde, Ernest Policarpio

Tom Doyle and Colleen Lowell, District Director and Finance Assistant

Board Members Absent:  Wes Newton, Kim Eng, Mark Allen, Lori Oviatt, Corey Sorenson, Dennis Sheline
Introduction of Guests: none
1. Approval of Monday, April 19, 2021 Executive Board Minutes.  M/S/P.

2. Financial Report:

a. Checking:
$ 17,963.62
Savings:
$ 26,525.32
b. Approval of Vouchers: Vouchers #22111 through #22118 for a total of $4,015.26.  M/S/P.
c. Budget Status.  Colleen reported on the status of our current budget.  We will end up below our by-law mandated minimum carry over, but we will survive a Covid year with no district competition income in a reasonable position.  Thanks to all the schools, the WIAA, and our athletic directors for making that possible.
d. Proposed 2021-22 Budget.  Colleen presented a DRAFT budget for next year.  The budget presumes that we will once again return to holding district tournaments with fans.  Should we be restricted to entrance to contests, we believe that we can sustain that, but will have to redo the budget in the fall if that is the case.

3. WIAA Executive Board Report:  Pat McCarthy, Cathy Schick
a. June 11 – Membership renewal & School Board Resolutions due to WIAA.  Forms can be found at www.wiaa.com/forms . 
b. At the April 18th WIAA Board meeting, the following topics were discussed:
i. Phase 3 and Phase 2 restrictions and how schools will be able to play contests.
ii. 2021 Coaches’ School- Virtual- July 19 -22.  There will be new required classes for coaches (and all will be offered at Coaches’ School). 
iii. WIAA will be developing classes and material for the hands-on training requirements for some sports.
iv. Data report out on east/ west divisions for tournaments- please take a look at it.  Link??  

v. WIAA Workshop August 24th for District 2 Ads.  We are looking for a potential location in case the WIAA office is not sufficient with any Covid requirements at that time.
vi. Allocations for next year: 1 year only.  WIAA will approve them at their September meeting.

vii. Gender Equity Committee working on a toolkit that will be published shortly

viii. Technology update: Working with Arbiter.  Goal is to eliminate ADs having to put info in a number of places.

ix. Governance Committee wrapping up work in June and will be making recommendations to the Board regarding re-districting, Board make-up,  and tournament sizes

4. Sea-King District 2 Executive Board President Report:  
A. Violations – 1 – Out of Season participation; Ejections: 9.  M/S/P to accept league action.
B. League Reports
1) Middle School – no report
2) SeaTac – Finished 2nd season (spring sports) with tournaments on May 1.  3rd season (winter sports) is started with tournaments in June.  Having an in-person meeting this month!
3) Emerald City – Finishing 2nd (spring sports) season with tournaments this week and overlapping starting the 3rd (winter sports) season this week.  Some Covid bumps in the road, but overall, it’s going well.
4) Metro – Finished up 1st season without too many hiccups.  Season 2 going well with first wrestling matches this past weekend.  Weekly meetings; overall, everything is going all right.
5) Kingco – Just ended 2nd season (winter sports) and are starting the 3rd season last week. Bellevue held an outdoor wrestling tournament which went great.  Did Covid testing for wrestling; ended up having to cancel a few matches.  It seemed pretty easy and they were happy as it meant that they were able to compete.
C. Official’s Corner – Mike
1) Same issue as last month- mask wearing.  They would appreciate consistency with mask wearing and leadership from coaches and game management on that topic.  If coaches could enforce this rule, it would help tremendously!

2) They are doing okay with numbers of officials due to the leagues’ varied schedules.

D. School Director’s Report – Lori – no report
E. WSSAAA Report – Brent
1) Register for the conference soon! Reserve hotel rooms as well.  https://www.wssaaa.com/conference-2021.html 
F. Spring Rep. Assembly - Review of Amendments.  Those amendments that passed the Rep Assembly can be found at:  https://wiaa.com/NewsDocs/N2784/2021%20Passed%20Amendments.pdf 
G. 2020-2021 Executive Board Meeting Schedule

1) In-person vs. online?  The Board would prefer a combination of in-person and online meetings.    Meals are not necessary but maybe one would be nice if we can all get together early in the year! Pat will work to solidify calendar and which meetings might be in person and which remotely.
2) Recommended Bellevue School District offices: ESD – West 205 for next year’s meetings
H. Online Ticketing for District Events

1) Tom presented to the District in the fall concerning using GoFan for touchless entrance to contests.  The board asked him to pursue this option.  The board approved ticketless entry to Sea-King District events.  This option safeguards workers as well as simplifying the “gate” process.  We won’t be dealing with cash, need ticket managers to deposit money, and we won’t have bank fees. Money will be deposited directly into the Sea-King account the next day along with a reconciliation report.  Fans will be charged a 5% cost to the ticket purchase.  30% of that will be returned to the district through the WIAA.  There are options for students without phones and/or credit cards to purchase their tickets directly through their school and obtain admittance through a gate list. Should we be restricted to the number of people allowed into contests, GoFan has the capability of managing that as well by assigning the appropriated number of ticket to the home and visitors and, if needed, to allow only parent/guardian of team participants to purchase tickets.  This allows us a great deal of flexibility to meet the needs of health situation.  The Board approved moving forward with this.
I. District Representatives for 2021-22
1) Delegates to 2021-2022 Spring Rep Assembly.  Each league should appoint their delegates and bring those names to the June Meeting.  
i. Metro (2) - 

ii. Kingco (1) - 

iii. Sea-Tac (2) - 

iv. Emerald Sound (1) -  
v. Middle School (2) – Derek and Mark
2) Sea-King Board Terms expiring 2021 – Each league should bring the name of their Sea-King Board candidate to the next board meeting.  The person with the expiring term is eligible to repeat should the individual and the league make that choice.
i. Metro (Corey) 
ii. SeaTac (Glenn) 
iii. Emerald City (Chad) 
iv. Kingco (Wes) 
v. Principal (Jim).  Jim Walker is happy to remain in this position for another two-year term.  If there is another principal from another league who would like to serve in this capacity, please contact Tom by June 1.  Otherwise, Jim willingly will return.
3) Election of 2021-2022 Executive Board President (Kim) and President-Elect at the next board meeting.
J. Eligibility Chairperson Selection
1) In our April meeting minutes, we asked candidates willing to serve as the Sea-King District Eligibility Chair to submit their names.  Based on the responses, the board approved Yonni Mills as our next Chair.
2) The eligibility chairperson is selected by District Board, but the board presently doesn’t evaluate that person.  Tom has asked the WIAA for help in how to evaluate the job that person is doing since much of the work is done in conjunction with the WIAA Eligibility process.  District Directors will also discuss this at their next meeting in June.

     5.    Sea-King District 2 Executive Director Report: Tom Doyle
A. Correspondence
B. Next Meeting:   Monday, June 14 - 3:30pm
6.   The Executive Board meeting was adjourned at 4:45pm   M/S/P.
